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January  – February 2018

Update:
Praise the Lord for all that He has done these past few months on our deputation trail!  

It has been amazing to see how the Lord has provided our every need.  We have spent 
many hours on the road, and we have been able to see the Lord provide more of the 
support that we need to reach the field soon. The Lord also gave us many opportunities to 
share the gospel including leading one lady to the Lord while out door knocking.

During the month of January, we had the opportunity to present in churches on both 
coasts.  We had meetings in South Carolina and California.  While we were in South 
Carolina, Rebekah woke up with severe pains in her abdomen and I took her to the 
hospital.  We were there for about a week while she had emergency surgery to remove 
her gull bladder.  We are very thankful to God for His protection and healing over the few 
weeks that followed.  We made our way over to California for two Mission Conferences as 
soon as she was able to travel.  Praise the Lord we also had a few churches take us on for 
support.

February was a great month for us on deputation. We traveled to Texas, Michigan, 
Ohio, and Tennessee. We had the opportunity to be a part of many Mission Emphasis 
Sundays as well as a Missions Conference.  We are excited to be able to report that we 
are now at 81% of our needed support level! Another blessing we are about to report is 
the salvation of a lady named Linda that we meet out door knocking.  As I spoke with her 
about salvation, she said she has been attending her church for years but had never heard 
the gospel once.  She was grateful that someone would come to her door and share the 
Good News with her.

Prayer Request:
We are praying that we will be able to leave this upcoming summer.  Please pray that 

the Lord will provide the needed support to be able to leave soon.  Lord willing, over the 
next couple months we should be making preparations for departure, such as purchasing 
plane tickets, getting visas, figuring out luggage, and much more.  Please pray this all 
goes smoothly as we make some major decisions. Thank you for your prayers for our 
family as we travel. We know that Rebekah’s quick recovery, the increase in our support, 
and many other blessings are due largely to your prayers for us.
Striving together,
James Scott


